
            February 14, 2017 

Tuesday, February 14, 2017 the Jasper County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 9:30 

a.m. with Supervisors Brock, Carpenter and Cupples present and accounted for; Chairman Brock presiding. 

Kelsey Ford asked the Board to approve a driveway variance located at 555 W 68th St S. Newton 

Iowa. The County Engineer recommended against the variance.  

Motion by Cupples, seconded by Carpenter to disallow the driveway variance located at 555 W 68th 

St S Newton, Iowa, made by Chris and Kelsey Ford. 

YEA: CARPENTER, BROCK, CUPPLES 

Treasurer Doug Bishop asked the Supervisors to approve abatements for junked mobile home taxes 

located in Monroe and Colfax. 

Motion by Carpenter, seconded by Cupples to approve the following abatements for junked mobile 

home taxes: 

Monroe Mobile Home Park     Colfax Mobile Home Park 

VIN  LOT  BASE TAX    VIN   LOT  BASE TAX 

26971  27   $186   3424072381    21  $360 

4248  25   $  50   KAFL1A701450236     5  $296 

LK4009 18   $222   45599     27  $624  

2170    5   $466   49340X    11  $740 

N038275 28   $814   46424       6  $1,036  

06L24947 36   $1,332 

62236  17   $1,350 

02561278H 10   $1,950 

TOTAL    $6,370  TOTAL    $3,056 

YEA: CUPPLES, CARPENTER, BROCK 

Motion by Cupples, seconded by Carpenter to approve a 2.75% salary increase for the Auditor, 

County Attorney, Recorder, Sheriff and Treasurer. 

YEA: CARPENTER, CUPPLES, BROCK 

Motion by Cupples, seconded by Carpenter to approve a 1.99% salary increase for the County 

Supervisors. 

YEA: CARPENTER, CUPPLES, BROCK 

Motion by Brock, seconded by Carpenter to approve Resolution 17-08 establishing the following 

salaries for the County Elected Officials for FY2017-2018: 

Auditor  $  72,504.51  2.75% 

County Attorney $115,555.73  2.75% 

Recorder  $  72,504.51  2.75% 

Sheriff   $106,964.81  2.75% 



Supervisors  $  42,019.88  1.99% 

Treasurer  $  72,504.51  2.75%  

YEA: CUPPLES, CARPENTER, BROCK 

A copy of the resolution is on file in the Office of the Jasper County Auditor. 

 A discussion was held about the condition of the County Annex Building. It was stated that the 

engineering firm Shive – Hattery had estimated that it would take $650,000 to repair the building. Some of 

the issues with the building include the foundation, HVAC problems, window wells and stairways.  The 

Supervisors are going to look into either repairing the Annex Building or relocating to another facility. 

Motion by Carpenter, seconded by Cupples to approve the Supervisors minutes for 02/07/2017. 

YEA: CUPPLES, CARPENTER, BROCK 

There were no Board appointments. 

Motion by Carpenter, seconded by Cupples to adjourn the Tuesday, February 14, 2017 meeting of 

the Jasper County Board of Supervisors. 

YEA: CUPPLES, CARPENTER, BROCK 

 

_____________________________________   _____________________________________ 
    Dennis K. Parrott, Auditor             Joe Brock, Chairman 


